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EBD/85/307 

December 10, 1985 

To: Members of the Executive Board 

From: The Secretary 

Subject: Tanzania - Request for Technical Assistance 

The Governor of the Bank of Tanzania has requested technical 
assistance to study the applicability of computers in the collection of 
monetary and economic statistics, in financial analysis, and in its 
accounting practices. It is proposed to comply with this request by 
sending Mr. William J. Walker, Computer Systems Officer, Bureau of 
Computing Services, to Dar es Salaam for a period of approximately two 
weeks in February/March 1986. 

In the absence of a request for discussion by an Executive 
Director by noon on Monday, December 16, 1985, the proposal will be deemed 
to have been approved by the Executive Board and it will be so recorded 
in the minutes of the next meeting thereafter. 
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